#### CHAIR

- PUBLIC WORKS COMMITTEE
- · HISTORIC THIRD WARD ARCHITECTURAL REVIEW BOARD
- PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION REVIEW BOARD

## CO-CHAIR

· SPECIAL JOINT COMMITTEE ON THE REDEVELOPMENT OF ABANDONED AND FORECLOSED HOMES

### VICE CHAIR

· JOINT COMMITTEE ON STREETCAR IMPLEMENTATION

January 29, 2014



# ROBERT J. BAUMAN

ALDERMAN, 4TH DISTRICT

#### MEMBER

- ZONING, NEIGHBORHOODS AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
- . STEERING AND RULES COMMITTEE
- . BOARD OF HARBOR COMMISSIONERS
- HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION
- Housing Trust Fund Advisory COMMITTEE
- · PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE
- FRANK P. ZEIDLER PUBLIC SERVICE AWARD SELECTION COMMITTEE
- · CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS COMMITTEE

Honorable Martin Matson Comptroller City of Milwaukee 200 E. Wells St. Milwaukee, WI. 53202

RE: DCD proposed \$1.2M TID subsidy for Boston Store's Grand Avenue Operations

Dear Comptroller Matson:

I understand that Alderman Murphy has requested that your office undertake an analysis of this transaction. Alderman Murphy's request outlined several specific areas of inquiry. I would like to request that your office also review the factual basis for this subsidy, specifically a review of the financial performance of the Boston Store retail operation at 4<sup>th</sup> & Wisconsin which we are told is losing \$600,000 per year and is generating gross sales per square foot of only \$45.00. I would also like you to provide an analysis of why the Boston Store location at 4th & Wisconsin is performing poorly.

I am also requesting that you perform a financial review of the Bon Ton Corporation to determine the viability of this corporate entity. It seems to be assumed that this corporation will be in existence in 2018. We need to determine whether this assumption is well founded.

Thank you for your attention to these matters.

Very traly yours,

Robert J. Bauman Alderman, 4th District

cc: Council Members

